
 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 
Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 
Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
July 11, 2024 
 
Sean M. Kimball 
Town Manager 
Town of Cheshire 
84 South Main Street 
Cheshire, CT 06410 
skimball@cheshirect.org 
 
RE: DOCKET NO. 521 – Tarpon Towers III, LLC and Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon 

Wireless application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for 
the construction, maintenance, and operation of a telecommunications facility and 
associated equipment located at 1021-1041 South Main Street, Cheshire, Connecticut. 

 
Dear Town Manager Kimball:  
 
The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your correspondence dated July 10, 
2024 concerning the above-referenced application. Thank you for taking the time to provide the 
Council with your comments. 
 
Pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §16-50l(b), a copy of the application is required to be 
submitted to the Town of Cheshire for review.  Before reaching a final decision on an application, 
the Council must carefully consider all of the facts contained in the evidentiary record that is 
developed by the Council, the applicant, parties and intervenors in the proceeding, and consider 
all of the concerns received from members of the public who speak at the public hearing or 
submit written statements to the Council. 
 
The Council developed a deliberate schedule to provide all persons an opportunity to participate.  
This schedule included a public hearing on June 13, 2024, that included an afternoon evidentiary 
session for cross examination of the applicant and an evening public comment session for the 
convenience of the public.   
 
Copies of your correspondence will be distributed to the service list in the proceeding.  Please 
note that you can view all of the documents related to this proceeding on our website at 
portal.ct.gov/csc under the “Pending Matters” link. You may also keep apprised of Council events 
on the website calendar and agenda. 
 
Thank you for your interest and concern in this very important matter. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Melanie A. Bachman 
Executive Director 
 
MAB/IN/laf 
 
c: Service List, dated March 13, 2024 
 Council Members 
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